Executive Registry

6 July 1964

General Harold K. Johnson Chief of Staff Department of the Army Washington, D. C.

Dear Johnny:

I have seen many swearing-in ceremonies but none more truly impressive nor more deeply moving than yours today. Your remarks were totally fitting and selfless.

You have my personal congratulations on your appointment and assurances of my continued loyalty in and to the Army in both directions. You may rest assured of continued support and cooperation from the Agency. At your convenience it would pleasure us to give you a briefing covering our capabilities and assets as well as those things we are unable to do or do not do but are accused of doing!

Faithfully yours,

/5/

STAT

Marshall S. Carter Lieutenant General, USA

Original - Addressee
1 - DDCI
1 - ER

MORI/CDF)